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Preparations for the Dedication of our Heritage Rose Garden  

and interment of Christ Church Historian and Church Leader  

Robert M. Kelly and his wife Anne Marie 

 

Sunday, May 1st at 11:15am 
Reception to follow  

 



♫♪♫♪   “Lord, I want to be in that number…”  ♫♪♫♪ 

Dear Friends, 

 

We are so in that number! The number of those saints marching in! I so enjoyed Easter this year, and so enjoyed 

seeing so many of you here in all of your Easter joy and splendor. Enjoyed all the more because last year we 

were still unable to sing, or even to get too close to one another. And still even all the more because two years 

ago we had no Easter Services at all!  

 

Although we still do not know exactly where this Pandemic may lead us next, I think we are beginning to 

adjust, adapt, and simply “be church” however it is we can. But how wonderful to sing – and to dance our way 

through the service! Many thanks to Sue Nap who came up with the theme for our kids, and for Iris Chen who 

worked her musical magic on us all. To our wonderful Altar Guild who served faithfully through all of Lent and 

Holy Week, and to the many others of you who serve at the altar, sing in the choir, read the lessons, greet and 

welcome our guests, and do a myriad of other duties with such dedication. 

 

We are so in the number! I am referring to the Parish Survey so many of you participated in last month. 64 

Families responded, which is quite remarkable, considering that we have 58 families pledging for this year. 

Which gives us confidence that we heard from those who are most connected to this church, plus a few more. 

The responses you provided have affirmed what we have experienced in talking with parishioners. Let me share 

with you what we heard: 

 

Almost every family said they were ready to come back to church. Only two participants said they were not yet 

ready to return, and explained their particular health situation that keeps them cautiously staying safe at home. 

 

The majority of participants indicated they were not yet ready to receive consecrated wine at communion. Some 

indicated they may never be ready, indicating the long-term affects of this pandemic. But over a third said they 

are ready to receive in one form or another, so Deacon Vicki and I will make a plan for how we can do that 

most safely. Knowing of course, that no one must receive in both kinds (bread and wine). After two years of not 

receiving wine, I am hoping we will have an option for those who would like to, to be able to do so. 

 

Concerning the Coffee Hour: 56 participants are ready to return now – which was evident with the folks who 

came to the reception after Easter service. A slightly higher number are ready to return for other social events. 

Which is good news, as we get ready for the dedication of the Heritage Rose Garden this Sunday following the 

10:00am worship service.  

 

The written comments were also very interesting, helpful and enlightening. Some simply expressed their 

gratitude for being asked, and for the vestry’s desire to hear from them. We heard from a couple of families who 

now live too far away to make it regularly to Sunday worship, expressing that they still love Christ Church and 

consider it home. One person wrote about a problem in the parking lot. We hadn’t asked about that! but I was 

glad they had a way of letting us know; we won’t know if you don’t tell us! We will give that some thought; 

parking here can indeed be challenging. 

 

Let me assure you that the Vestry, staff and I will continue to move forward as best we can as we respond to 

this rather unpredictable pandemic. We continue to clean the church electrostatically between services, provide 

hand sanitizer, and ask parishioners to keep a safe distance from one another.  

 

As our summer schedule quickly approaches, I think we may test the waters with a return to socially gathering 

by our summer practice of iced tea and light fare on the lawn. We will once again have the Flea Market (mark 

your calendar for June 25 and start collecting all those goodies you want to donate) and we have a few other 

things up our sleeves for this summer, which you will be hearing about shortly.  

 



Please note that everyone is welcome to join us for worship at Christ Church. Everyone. We do not, nor ever 

have, checked vaccination cards. We won’t ask questions. What we do expect is that those who are not 

vaccinated will wear a mask while inside, to keep yourselves and everyone else as safe as possible. And do use 

your loving, caring, God-given common sense! For me, that means when I am standing at the door of the church 

greeting visitors or singing as I go down the aisle or distributing communion, I put on a mask. Just in case. I 

certainly don’t want to pass along anything to any of my brothers and sisters. If you are vaccinated and still 

want to wear a mask all the time – go for it!  If you are feeling unwell, do stay home. Our Lord is fine with that. 

Test when you may have been exposed to covid, and whatever you do, do all things out of love for one another. 

 

We have made it so far! And God willing, we have a long way yet to travel together. I am certainly glad to be in 

the number with each one of you. Many thanks to each one of you who has been so faithful to this Faith 

Community in and out of season, in good times and bad, and who choose to be in this number with us. 

 

Peace, 

 

Mother Lisa+ 

 

Note; Many thanks to Martie Viets for all her work on this project. The survey would not have happened with 

her! 

 

Parish News & Notes 

ANY CHANGES? 
Advise us of any changes in your address or 

telephone number. Let us know so we can keep our 

records up to date.  Please send us an email or call 

the Church Office at 732-741-2220.   

 

A Thank You to our Christ Church Angel Sarah 

Schmid, who generously donated money to help 

pay for our second defibrillator for the Parish Hall. 

Along with a grant from the Diocese, we now hope 

to have it in place in the next few weeks, working to 

keep our parishioners safe. 

 

Thank you from our Altar Guild Directress  

Thank you to Judi Buncher for the beautiful work 

you did on the covers for the linens.  

 

Thank you to Cindy Webster for arranging the 

flowers for the Easter Service. 

 

Thank you to Judi Buncher, Walter Dein, Halina 

and Larry Nibbling and Cindy Webster for helping 

set up Holy Week and Easter services  

From Phyllis Edwards. 

 

Lenten Madness Contest Winners are: 

MaryLou Steed, Noel Murgio, Elaine Denahan, 

Carla Navallo. 

 
Parish Prayer List 

Please note:  The Prayer List is updated on a 

continual basis.  If you would like a person to be 

added, simply call the Church Office and leave your 

name, their first and last name;  and when 

appropriate, who the person is and the nature of 

their condition.   

(*) indicates member of CCS 

 

For the sick and suffering, and those in any need 

or trouble *Mignon Williams, *Cassie Reagan, 

*John Smalls, Kevin Carroll* *Joan, *Jim Miller, 

*Beverly Ryser,  *Judi Buncher, *Carolyn, *MiMi 

Brown, *Sarah Schmid, *Susan Van Valkenburg, 

*Irwin Rapolla, *Lisa Ficarelli-Halpern,  *Jonathan 

Badal, *Bob Van Valkenburgh, *Tom, *Rosemary, 

John Veil, Jennifer Turner, Pam, Queeni, Jocelyn, 

Mariwether Schmid, Julie, Heather Lance, Pat and 

Bob Rivenes, Cindy and John Jobe, Vivian 

Hillborn, Lea Gallagher, Judy, Alicia Binn, Peedy, 

Edie, Marlene, Sherrie, Greg, Rico and Liesel 

Rauschmayer, Joe, Jane Barnes, Jay Curlee, 

Geraldine Watson, Katie, Michael, Michelle Ten 

Eyck, Tabitha Shimooka, Evelyn Curley, Marian 

Bryja, Judy Smith, Ann Hatami, Anthony, Eugene 

Krikowski, Kenneth Eckerd, Susan Galicki, 

Tommy, Adrienne Betz, Peter Janosz, Lisa,  Sandy, 

Stuart, Frances, Sam Vaught, Don Birkmire, 

Reynaldo Jean-Baptiste, Joe Skelly,  Jerry, Nick, 



Tom Simms, Reverend Bill Balmer, Alissa Deakin, 

Geraldine Busby, Rene Aubry, Carl Florentino, 

Arlene Loder  May they be relieved of their distress. 

  

For parishioners and friends serving in the armed 

forces both here and abroad:  Traver, Michael, Bo, 

Travis “TJ” Wilson, Aaron, Jacqueline Brattan.  May 

they serve in safety and with honor. 

 

For those who have died:  May they rest in peace 

and rise in glory. 
 

*denotes members of Christ Church 
 
 

Martha’s Cupboard: It’s in the Bag! 

Mark your calendar for Saturday, May 14th at 

10:00am to help us with our next “It’s in the Bag.” 

There are three ways you can assist us: 

• Make a donation of $25 to fund one of the 

50 bags we are filling 

• Bring in any of the items on the list below 

• Pick up a few brown paper bags and return 

them decorated 

• Come join us as we put the bags together. 

.Together our donations and support 

minister to senior citizens who are on a very 

fixed income.  

Here are the items we still need for this distribution: 

• booklets of stamps 

• laundry detergent pods  

• dryer sheets  

• quarters for washing machines 

• Ensure  

• Shelf stable milk 

• Paper towels, individually wrapped 

• Toilet paper, individually wrapped.  

 

Gfs News! 

On the Saturday before Holy Week began, Gfs met 

at Maple Cove to participate in Beach Sweeps. I 

was a cold and wet day, but that did not deter us 

from our mission or from the fun we had meeting 

with other youth and adults to make our beaches a 

bit more beautiful. 

 

SAVE THE DATE!    Youth Sunday is June 12.  

Be sure to mark your calendar so you can attend this 

festive service which honors our Children & Youth!  

Sundaes to follow at coffee hour.  

 

 
 

Gfs is Bagging in! 

We will help with another bag distribution for 

Martha’s Cupboard on Saturday, May 14th at 

10:00am. We will meet in the Parish Hall. 

 

Gfs Campfire! 

Now that the cold, wet weather is mostly behind us, 

we are ready for a campfire! That is just what we 

plan (you will have to come to see what it is all 

about) at our upcoming Mother/Daughter Retreat 

which takes place Friday evening, May 27th to 

Saturday May 28th. This is a wonderful time for 

us to bond together as moms and daughters 

(grandmas and other supporters welcome, too) for 

this brief respite filled with fun and fellowship. We 

will meet at 5:00pm at Grove Hall in Ocean Grove. 

The cost for each mother/daughter is $150 – which 

includes your room, our dining costs, and crafts. A 

bargain! And of course, we always offer financial 

aid for any who need it. We certainly don’t want 

you to miss out! 

Please contact Mother Lisa at the church office or 

on her cell for any other information. 

 

Diocesan-wide Confirmation  

There will be a Diocesan-wide service for any who 

are ready to be confirmed, received, or to reaffirm 

their confirmation vows on Saturday, May 7th, at 

10:00am at Trinity Cathedral in Trenton. Christ 

Church has both youth and adults who will be 

participating at this wonderful event. Please know 

that everyone is welcome to attend. For more 

information, contact Mother Lisa or the Church 

Office. 

 

Second Saturday Workday 

Our next Second Saturday Workday is May 14th. 

The Parish house basement is in the need of Tender 

Loving cleaning and care. There is also still a real 

need throughout the church yard.  If it rains we will 



concentrate our effort in the Parish house, but a 

sunny day will continue on the church yard. These 

tasks are suitable for all who are willing to spend an 

hour or two helping. Starting time is 10:00 AM and 

completes by 4:00 PM. Walter Dein 

 

From our College Student. 

To my Christ Church Shrewsbury family,  

Easter week went by peacefully and there were 

more church attendees after the government 

loosened up restrictions. The tranquility it gave me 

was heartwarming as I also got to commemorate 

Christ’s resurrection with my family in the 

countryside. But it wasn’t the same for the people 

who have been affected by two consecutive tropical 

typhoons which severely affected some parts of the 

country after it landed during the holy week. So I 

humbly ask everyone to help me pray for the 

victims of Typhoon Agaton and Basyang as some 

people are still missing and many are in great 

despair.  

 

I may be far from you as of this moment but seeing 

pictures of how you celebrated Easter Week really 

put a smile on my face. I saw how the kids really 

had fun during the Easter Egg Hunt and honestly at 

this age, I had the urge to join but that’s not possible 

unless I have wings, right? Kidding aside, I have 

never experienced that. It is quite uncommon here 

probably because we have a different culture. But in 

the nearby local orphanage, they had their own 

easter egg hunt but all the chicken eggs are cooked 

so they can eat it after finding. They put stickers on 

some eggs and anyone who finds an egg with a 

sticker gets a stuffed toy. My friend Jena works 

there. It’s a local children’s village supported by a 

non-governmental organization (NGO). Together 

with her colleagues they take care of 154 children. I 

went there last April 24th and I brought treats. 

Despite their situation, they seem happy. They are 

able to attend school and bond like they’re all 

siblings. And that made me happy too. I wish I can 

bring them more goodies next time.  

 

The semester will end by May 20th. I will only have 

two weeks of break before summer class will start 

in June. By then, I no longer have any other subjects 

besides Thesis 1 and career development training. I 

hope to see you soon and know that I am forever 

grateful for all of you.  

 

Love and prayers, 

Queeni 

The verse from John 11:25-26  was in my head the 

entire easter week. I wanted to share to you because 

I know you strongly believe in it too.   

 

Talk on Grimke Sisters Coming to Christ 

Church: Sunday, May 8 2 p.m.  

Many of us know something about the famed 

Grimke sisters, mid-19th century abolitionists and 

feminists, and many have read of them in Sue Monk 

Kidd's The Invention of Wings. But did you know 

that in the 1830s, both sisters visited Shrewsbury, 

staying with friends on Sycamore Avenue and 

attending the Quaker Meeting here? Or that their 

father John Grimke is buried in the Christ Church 

graveyard? 

 

Louise Knight, author of a forthcoming book (in 

2024) about the sisters, will be in Shrewsbury on 

Sunday afternoon, May 8, and will be giving a talk 

about them at the Christ Church Parish House at 2 

pm. This is a special opportunity to learn more 

about a significant piece of local history -- and of 

movements that helped our nation become closer to 

realizing its founding principles.  

 

For more information about the book and the 

author, here's a link to her 

website http://www.louisewknight.com/about-the-

grimke-sisters.html. Or ask me -- Louise is a friend 

from Chicago; a few years ago, she also had an 

opportunity to speak with Bob Kelly about the 

Grimke grave. 

Connie Goddard 

 

Peak of the Week Update 

The book for our May reading and discussion will 

be Witness at the Cross by Amy-Jill Levine. (It is 

the dark red one you want.) We've been through 

Holy Week, the Cruxifiction, the Resurrection, 

Emmaus, etc. This is a good time to look at the 

individuals who were present at the Cross and see a 

bit more of their stories in a fresh, new perspective.  

This book will take us into the summer break. The 

author is a well recognized professor of New 

Testament studies and Jewish studies at Hartford 

Seminary and Vanderbuit University.Come join us 

for studies by and with an expert. Definite fodder 

for the sunny summer ahead. Wednesday morning 

at 9:30 in the parish house for informal Eucharist 

and Peak at about 10:00. If you don't have a book--

come anyway. 

http://www.louisewknight.com/about-the-grimke-sisters.html
http://www.louisewknight.com/about-the-grimke-sisters.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter lingering On... 

One of the highlights of our Easter Sunday Service is 

the participation of our children - which they do in 

many ways! By lectoring, leading us in song and 

dance, and by the two poems that were read during 

the service. In case you missed them, we decided to 

print them for you here 

 

Easter Poem   

by Isara Durek    

 

3 days ago, 

In a town quite near, 

There was a terrible striking loss, 

It pierced my heart to see Him die, 

To see Jesus Christ die. 

There was a lump in my throat 

And my eyes turned quite sore, 

My mind felt so dizzy and I called them to stop- 

But as I fluttered near, it was too late. 

Jesus had died. 

3 days from then, I cried with joy, 

Jesus has risen! 

Jesus has risen! 

I knew because, we are never alone, 

Jesus was with us, 

Jesus will be with us, 

Jesus is with us 

For I, will never forget this wonderful day, 

And I continue to remember 

Jesus has risen 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Easter Poem 

by Isabelle Durek 

 

I gave them a choice, 

on whether to kill 

a robber, 

or Jesus. 

I was greeted by 

a wave of people screaming 

“Kill Jesus! Kill Jesus!” 

I didn’t want to, 

but I did anyways. 

I see my mistake now; 

I wish I hadn’t done so. 

 

His seven word cry 

of anguish to the Lord 

so high, 

pierced my heart 

like a sword. 

People cheered, 

but not I, 

for I realized he had died 

to save the people. 

 

When I see people now, 

they see me 

as the worst, 

but today I rejoice! 

Jesus is now risen, 

to the Lord, God! 

 

I now will advise you, 

believe in Jesus, 

for even I, 

Pontius Pilate, 

believe in him. 

 

 

  



Strawberry Festival Christ Church Toms River. 

 Christ Episcopal Church in Toms River is having a 

Strawberry Festival on Friday, June 3, 6:30pm to 

8:30pm. Tickets will be available at Christ 

Episcopal Church on Sundays after 11am starting 

May 8th until May 22, or by contacting Gary 

Sedore at 732-600-7083 or by 

emailing kmgs5251@comcast.net. 

 

Tickets are 10 dollars for adults 12yrs and older,  

5 dollars for children 5 to 11, and free for children 

under 5yrs. 

 

There will be strawberries, pound cake, whipped 

cream, and toppings (chocolate sauce, sprinkles). 

No sugar added strawberries will be available for 

those who are diabetic. There will also be home-

made strawberry jam. a 50/50, and a raffle. 

Let’s all get together have fun. 

 

Columbarium Update 

Dear Fellow Christ Church Parishioners, 

It does not seem possible but our family has been at 

Christ Church Shrewsbury for over 35 years! We 

raised our children here and just recently saw the 

baptism of our first Grandchild at Christ Church in 

October of 2021. Christ Church has certainly been a 

second home and family to us where we have 

celebrated happy and sad occasions .That is why we 

have decided to make the new columbarium that 

will be constructed in the church graveyard our final 

resting place. We were impressed by the forward 

thinking of the Rector, Warden, and Vestry along 

with the thoughtful consideration of the Graveyard 

Committee. 

A columbarium addresses the challenges of a 300 

plus old graveyard. It will provide additional sacred 

space for Christ Church for years to come.   

While the columbarium is being constructed 

primarily with the needs of the Christ Church 

family in mind, members of the larger community 

may also be placed here. 

We also felt that it was very important to take this 

responsibility away from our family and have a 

plan in place for the future. 

Please feel free to reach out to us to talk about this 

project and we hopefully can answer any questions 

or concerns you may have, 

Kim Roberts-Honecker 732 513-3048 

kimroberts05@gmail.com 

or  

Bob Honecker 

732 620-4065 

rah@ansellgrimm.com  

 
 
 
 

Shrewsbury Community Garden Update 

The fifth season of the Christ Church garden has  

begun! Please contact Kim Roberts Honecker if you 

have any questions or new ideas.  We can always use 

a little help too! It’s a great way for kids to stay 

involved over the summer.   

       

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:kmgs5251@comcast.net.
mailto:kimroberts05@gmail.com
mailto:rah@ansellgrimm.com


 

Easter Egg Hunt – an Eggs-cellent Event!  

 

Once again the Annual Easter Egg Hunts following 

the Saturday night service and the Easter Sunday  

Service were huge successes thanks to our Hunt Master, 

Erin Pedalino on Saturday and our Hunt Master, Matthew  

Dunford, on Sunday.  Thanks to the Parishioners who  

donated eggs and candy to make  the hunts a fun time  

for our children and visitors. It’s such a joy to see the kids 

zipping through the graveyard searching out the goodies. 

 

The Alleluia Eggs, once again beautifully crafted by 

Marie Maber, were discovered by Brayden D’ambrosio and  

Olivia Dunford.  Saturday night’s winner of the Alleulia 

Egg crafted by Sue Napoletano was Amalie Aubry-Bates.  

 

As their reward for their skills, Brayden and Olivia were 

awarded the Traditional, ever popular and delicious  

Lamb cakes baked and decorated by the Dunford Family  

and Peggy James.   Amalie was awarded a delicious, lovely  

cross cake baked and decorated by Judy Buncher. Thanks to  

all the bakers for your glorious  creations. 

   

Much appreciation for and thanks to Matthew and Tara 

Dunford, Walt Dein, and Erin Pedalino and anyone else 

who hid all of the eggs--which  was no  easy task. There were  

so very many eggs!  

Sue Napolitano 
 

 

Celebrate Memorial Day and honor our Veterans, Sunday May 29th 

following the 10 am service. A reading of the Veterans interred in the  

Christ Church cemetery will follow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Easter at Christ Church 

                   

  
 

   

       



Those Who Serve – May, 2022 

May 1     

Acolytes: 8:00 am Priscilla Gettis, 10 am Catherine Scotto, Teddy Keating, 

                        Halina Nibbling 

Lector:  8 am Walter Dein, 10 am Tara Dunford 

Ushers:            8 am Carl Alfano 10 am Jim O’Connor, Rod Webster  

Altar Guild: Judi Buncher 

 

May 8 

Acolytes: 8:00 am Sean Griffth 10 am Andrew Brown, Cassandra Murphy, 

                        Isabell & Isara Chen-Durek 

Lector:  8 am Peggy James, 10 am Meg Bernhardt 

Ushers: 8 am Walter Dein, 10 am Bramley Maber, Connie Goddard 

Altar Guild: Halina Nibbling 

 

May 15 

Acolytes: 8 am Edgar John, 10 am Halina Nibbling, Joshua and Matthew Dunford 

Lector:             8 am Priscilla Gettis, 10 am Dash Cassidy 

Ushers: 8 am John Callaghan, 10 am Elaine Feyereisen, Stephen Rudolph 

Altar Guild: Cindy Webster 

 

May 22 

Acolytes: 8 am Edgar John, 10 am Teddy Keating, Cassandra Murphy, Dexter and  

                        Cody Craven 

Lectors:           8 am Peggy James, 10 am Bob Honecker 

Ushers:  8 am Carl Alfano, 10 am Rod Webster and George Edwards 

Altar Guild: Phyllis Edward 

 

May 29  

Acolytes:   8 am Judi Buncher, 10 am Andrew Brown, Cassandra Murphy, 

                        Catherine Scotto 

Lectors: 8 am Sean Griffith, 10 am Bob Van Valkenburgh 

Ushers: 8 am Walter Dein, 10 am Bramley Maber, Connie Goddard 

Altar Guild:     Halina Nibbling 

 

 

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                    May 2022 
 

SUNDAY    MONDAY     TUESDA

Y 

WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURD

AY 

1 
8 am Holy 

Eucharist 

 10 am Holy 

Eucharist 

Rose Garden 

Dedication 

11:15 

 

2 
Office closed 

 

 

 

3 
 

 

 

 

       4 5 
 

Choir Pratice 

7:30 
 

6 
 

Rector’s day off 

 
 

 

 

7 
Diocesan 

Confirmation 
 

8 
Mother’s Day 

8 am Holy 

Eucharist  

10 am 

Holy Eucharist 

  

 

 Louis Night 

Lecture 

2 pm 

 

9 
Office closed 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

11 
9:30AM 

Informal Eucharist 

10:15AM 

Peak of the Week 
 

 

 

  

 

 

12 
 

Choir Pratice 

7:30 
 

  

 

 

 

  

13 
Rector’s day off 

 

 

 

14 
 

10am-4pm 

2
nd

 Saturday 

Workday 

In the Bag 

10 a.m. 
 
  

 

15 
8 am Holy 

Eucharist 

10 am 

Holy Eucharist 
 

 

 

 

 

16 

Office Closed 

Vestry 

Meeting 

17 
  

18 
9:30AM 

Informal Eucharist 

10:15AM 

Peak of the Week 
 

 

 

 

 

19 
 

Choir Pratice 

7:30 
  

 

20 
Rector’s day off 

 

 

 

 

21 
 

  

 

22 
 

8 am Eucharist 

 10 am 

Holy Eucharist 
 
  

 

  

 

23 
Office closed 

 

 

24 
Vestry 

Meeting 
 

 

 

 

 

25 
9:30AM 

Informal Eucharist 

10:15AM 

Peak of the Week 

 

  

 

 

26 
Choir Pratice 

7:30 
  

 

 

   

 

 

27 
Rector’s day off 

 

GFS Mother 

Daughter 

Retreat  

  

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

28 
 

 

GFS 

Mother 

Daughter 

Retreat  
 

29 
 

8 am – 10 am 

Holy Eucharist 

Memorial Day 

Service to follow 
  

 

  

30 
 

Office closed 
 

 

 

 

 

  

31 
Memorial 

Day 



 

Christ Church Shrewsbury 
380 Sycamore Avenue 
Shrewsbury, NJ 07702 

 

ChristChurchShrewsbury@verizon.net 

 

The Communications Team reminds you to check the web site for current parish news.   

www.christchurchshrewsbury.org 

   "Be friends with Christ Church Shrewsbury" and then invite your friends to be our friend so  

                we all can be informed and connected to events in our community. 

 

 

SPREAD THE GOOD NEWS OF JESUS CHRIST.   

BRING SOMEONE TO CHURCH WITH YOU. 

 

The Reverend Lisa S. Mitchell, Rector 

The Reverend Victoria Cuff, Deacon 

Iris Chen, Organist/Choirmaster 

Debbie Roese, Office Administrator 

Jeff Veil, Sexton 

 

VESTRY 2022 

 

Peggy James – Senior Warden, Stewardship 

Connie Goddard – Junior Warden 

Carl Alfano 

Walter Dein – Building and Grounds 

Sheila Hatami-Watson 

Sue Napoletano- Church School 

Larry Nibbling – Finance  

Robin Solbach  

Martie Viets – Parish Life 

Treasurer – Stephen Craven 

Asst. Treasurer--Lynn Marengo, Larry Nibbling 

Vestry Clerk – Nancy Stewart 

 

 

 

mailto:ChristChurchShrewsbury@verizon.net
http://www.cis.psu.ac.th/th/images/stories/facebook-logo.jpg

